TWO RIVERS SCHOOL DISTRICT REGULAR BOARD MEETING TWO RIVERS HIGH SCHOOL AUDITORIUM DECEMBER 13, 2018 6:30 PM

The regular monthly board meeting was held Thursday, December 13, 2018 in the Two Rivers Auditorium.

President Doug Morell called the meeting to order at 6:22 PM.

Roll Call:

Doug Morell-Present Justin Dunman-Present Ryan Milligan-Present Chris Pierce-Present Malcolm Stover-Present BC Rankin-Present Neil Taylor-Present

Others present included: Superintendent Michael Dean, Business Manager Jill Adams, High School Principal Barry Fisher, Elementary Principal David Minnie and Assistant K-12 Principal Josh Harrison.

Doug Morell made a motion to approve the presented minutes from the November meeting. BC Rankin seconded the motion. Vote 7-0

Doug Morell made a motion to approve the presented financial reports for November. Malcolm Stover seconded the motion. Vote 7-0

Mr. Dean presented an update on the safe room completion. Mr. Dean informed the board that the district should be in full use of the safe room January 3, 2019.

Mr. Dean presented the new Arkansas minimum wage laws to take affect January1, 2019 raising the minimum wage from \$8.50 to \$9.25, January of 2020 to \$10.00 and January 1, 2021 to \$11.00. Malcolm Stover made a motion to apply the required raises to minimum wage in the district. Doug Morell seconded the motion. Vote 7-0

Mr. Dean presented the student and employees of the month.

Neil Taylor made a motion to accept the following resignations: Holly Mulvaney-School Nurse Mike Kennamer-Bus Driver Justin Dunman seconded the motion. Vote 7-0

Neil Taylor made a motion to hire Kassen Sear as the new nurse for the district. Malcolm Stover seconded the motion. Vote 7-0

Doug Morell made a motion to adjourn at 6:36 PM. Justin Dunman seconded the motion. Vote 7-0

Board President

Board Secretary